
 

  
 
 

1 
 

 
PORTLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS  
Office of School Modernization 

501 North Dixon Street • Portland, OR 97227 

Meeting Minutes January 28th, 2016 
 

Portland Public Schools Bond Accountability Committee 

(BAC) 
  

Members present: 

 
    Not present: 
 
PPS OSM staff present: 
 
 
 
 
Board Liaisons: 

Kevin Spellman, Cheryl Twete, Steve March,  Tom Peterson, Louis 
Fontenot 
Willy Paul, John Mohlis 
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 Jerry Vincent responds: Not only has the charter been revised to clarify the role of the advisory 
group, but we are also working to bring the projects together so they do not feel like separate 
entities.  Currently, we are working on having a thank you celebration for all DAG’s and 
MPC’s….including Roosevelt and Franklin.  Second, we have scheduled a meeting for staff and 
consultants to create consistency among what the projects get and the manner in which this is 
presented.  We are also working on making a clear delineation of where the DAG member role 
ends, but also keeping them in the loop to alleviate feelings of just being cut loose. We are 
also making a concerted effort to remind DAG members of what their role is in the process to 
keep everyone on track, but also to be more forthcoming about how these projects come 
together and foster awareness that things such as VE are natural parts of the process and to 
expect change. 

 Jerry Vincent continues with the update:  I have attended at least one of every meeting in the 
last 90 days.  Jon Isaacs is working with staff and will be attending MPC meetings to talk 
about next bond, what this means for the Master Plan projects, and the district as a whole.  
Greater communication all around is what was identified in the Marcia Latta report.  I think 
there is a lot of momentum right now that is positive and moving quickly towards that goal. 

 Since our last meeting the Faubion general contract has been awarded to Todd Construction.  
Demolition is underway – as of today approximately 60 percent of Faubion Elementary has 
been demolished.   

 Meetings with Concordia continue as the teams work to hammer out the details of the cost 
share agreement and how that will work.  3 of the 6 agreements have been signed thus far, to 
include things like custodial and maintenance cost sharing details.  There is still a great deal to 
do, but overall we feel good about the status. 

 Regarding continued efforts at increasing MWESB, we are continuing the monthly meetings 
with Skanska and DOWA IBI, and Lease Crutcher Lewis and Bassetti.  We are also having 
regular meetings and updates with Mahlum, Heery, and Todd Construction talking about all 
needs and perspectives, with a constant conversation about MWESB.  Project teams have 
added a line item for MWESB to be discussed in weekly meetings as well. 

 Program Update - Balanced Scorecard 

 Dan Jung directs committee members to the packet for the meeting and what is in it. 

 Dan begins by bringing awareness to SRGP and the state grant program.  Thus far we 
have leveraged $2.8 M in additional funds.  We recently submitted for an additional 
$10 M at the end of December.  There will be another round of applications later this 
year that we plan to apply for as well. The total for the SRGP grant that the state 
allocated is $50 M, and the total applications the state got in this last round totaled 
$120 M. 

 Jerry Vincent adds that the need should always outweigh the pot.  It highlights the 
need to legislatures when the total application cost far outweighs the allocation.  
Also, of that $50 M, the state still has a limit of $1.5 M per project, but hopefully this 
will increase in the future. 

 Updates on Staffing: 

 Paul Cathcart is the project director for Madison High School Master Plan 
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 Vacant Senior Manager of Community Involvement Position remains.  Jerry Vincent 
has a meeting to finalize details on this on February 8th and will have an update for 
the next meeting. 

 Patrick Le Boeuf is the new project director for Roosevelt.  

 Our IP project director position will be managed by Heery for now, as a selection was 
not made from the candidate pool that was interviewed. 

 Darren Lee of Heery is the new construction manager for the Faubion Project. 

 Rob Gross of Heery is the new construction manager for the IP 16 work that is coming 
up. 

 Stakeholder perspective:   

 Not much change here since the last time, and we are still soliciting response from 
the most recent phases.   

 Kevin Spellman asks: What about Faubion?  I thought last time they were yellow. 

 Dan Jung replies: OSM will verify and let you know the reason for the change. 

 Equity Perspective: 

 Student engagement: We continue to exceed goals in Student Engagement and 
Career Learning. 

 Kevin Spellman asks: can you tell us in more detail about the Roosevelt Class that was 
reported in the press? 

 Dan Jung expands on the RHS 101 construction tour and class for freshman sponsored 
by Lease Crutcher.  They built an area in the 

the ective:
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 Dan Jung replies: Those projects are both largely complete in buyout, so not much 
opportunity to increase there. 

 Kevin Spellman invites public commentary from Nate McCoy, Executive Director of 
the National Association of Minority Contractors (NAMC). 

 
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 Jason B
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 IP 16— the contracts went  out late but Oh Planning and BBL are on board. Oh Planning is 
hitting the timeline marks.  BBL—we are having some conversations to help bring them 
on track. 

 
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o Kevin Spellman directs that the committee review packets for the remainder of 
the project update due to time. 

o Kevin Spellman asks for volunteers for 2/17 report to BOE.   
o Next meeting:  3rd Wednesday in April 4/20/2016.  Location:  Madison.  Derek to 

schedule permits. 
 
 

V. BAC Discussion 

 No further discussion. 

VI. Wrap-Up 

 Kevin Spellman thanks everyone for coming. 

VII. Adjournment 

 Kevin ended the meeting at 7:06 pm.  
  


